

Jay F. Bayer, President

Bayer Becker

209 Grandview Drive

Fort Mitchell, Kentucky

41017

November 21, 2011

Dear Jay,

On behalf of Thomas More College, I would like to take the opportunity to thank you and your outstanding consulting team at Bayer Becker for your design of our sports complex. We are extremely proud of the new synthetic field, track and stadium facilities and could not be happier with the results.

With your experience, insight and improvement suggestions to our master plan, the location of the complex was repositioned to optimize the access for the school, save trees, and to best meet the needs of our neighbors all while meeting our financial goals. Your well prepared presentations in the public approval process gave reassurance to all of the stakeholders that this would be a great project.

It was a pleasure to work with your knowledgeable and professional staff throughout the project to complete the detailed construction plans, permitting, and bidding of the project. With your expert understanding of local and state requirements for drainage, we were able to cost effectively provide for the storm water detention needs of the project. From a project management standpoint, you were by our side throughout the construction phase, showing your attention to detail and assistance with the construction administration and coordination of contractors. The Bayer Becker staff was very responsive and having an office within minutes of the campus, made it extremely convenient to meet with your staff at a moment's notice.

Thank you for your efforts on this great project. We look forward to our continuing relationship with Bayer Becker.

Sincerely,

Jeff Kordenbrock

Director of Facilities